

WILLEN MAIL



Newsletter 14

December 2011

Kona, Hawaii

Thanksgiving:

- -Visa extension for USA
- -He has provided all the time!
- -strenght and health.
- -Unity in outreach team

Prayerpoints:

- -Prayer Supporters
- -safety in travelling
- Team unity and communication
- -our relationship to grow stronger in each other and in God.
- -Health, no malaria!!
- -a network of relationships in Togo
- -Right persons to join Willen
- Programs and UofN Togo.
 -VISA for the Netherlands
- -Finances
- -Film equipment for Wilson

Important dates:

19th Dec. Departure to Togo 15th Jan. Birthday Wilson 17th Jan. Birthday Ellen 12th March End of outreach



The awesome Togo-team!

Dear friends.

It's time for us to leave Kona. 19th of December we 'll fly off to Accra and travel by road to Togo. And we will travel together this time, because the visa extension for Wilson worked out well!

Ellen as staff Primary Healthcare

Hawaii sounds like beaches and palm trees. And we surely have enjoyed the beach and nice weather! Most of our time however we've been working just like most of you. Ellen staffed the IPHC-school and taught every Wednesday afternoon primary healthcare in the DTS. It is a new program on campus and the campus is excited to continue with it.

Wilson and Communication department

Wilson worked in the communication department. There's a great leadership there and he learnt a lot. Besides his work there, he worked on different stories and movies and helped the IPHC-school to prepare for outreach. The video he made of the IPHC-school shows how both of our passions work together at times! Check http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QjZ2Hc5FKWc Or check youtube on **Wilbisproduction**.

On campus, Wilson used equipment from the campus. We are praying for a good camera, so Wilson will be able to continue filming in Togo. The EOS 5D camera allows him to film and do photography both in a high quality and is recommended by Wilsons 'advisors'.

Outreach IPHC (Primary Healthcare school)

We will be in Togo with a team of about 20 people. It's always a surprise how the outreach will be. We expect to have clinic days in villages and preventive health teachings in schools, churches and on the YWAM-base. We hope to have an open door to teach on the radio. Bringing Gods Word in action, if necessary with words. One of our goals is to build relationships around the YWAM UofN campus in Noepe. This will help our longterm team in the future.

YWAM Noepe (UofN Noepe)

The campus is running again! In January the first DTS will start. We are looking forward to meet the campus team and see where God leads is in being part of this place in the future. For more info about YWAM Noepe, see the website. http://ywamnoepe.org/.

Willen Programs

Willen Programs is our microfinance project we started June 2010. We give out loans to 20 women at this moment and want to make this Project a registered NGO. Beside giving out loans we provide teaching programs and coaching. In the future we will work with YWAM Noepe as well as Willen Programs



Mail adress:

Ellen de Pagter/Adjete Wilson IPHC-school # 203 University of the Nations 75-5851 Kuakini Hwy. Kailua-Kona, HI 96740-2136 USA

Internet:

ellendepagter@hotmail.com

Adjetewilson2000@yahoo.fr

www.ellendepagter.nl

http://ywamnoepe.org/

www.willenprograms.com

http://willenprograms.word press.com/

Financial support:
Paypal:
ellendepagter@hotmail.com
or
wilsonadjete2000@yahoo.fr

OR

P.M. de Pagter Rabobank Oostkapellle Lantsheerstraat 1 The Netherlands IBAN NL74 RABO 0324 0066 59 t.n.v. support Ellen/ Wilson



A bug in your ear? Or a colleague?

Besides giving out loans, we provide teaching programs and coaching. In the future we will work with YWAM Noepe as well as Willen Programs.

New website!

We are working on our new website, www.willenprograms.com . We are still working on it, but you can take a look!

Visas

Once we arrive in Togo, we start again with another visa-procedure. After being denied twice, we will go for the 3rd time to get a European visa for Wilson. Please pray for this process!

Finances

Every time we have been able to pay enough to be able to stay. But we still have a debt to pay off to the campus. \$100 for Wilsons internship, and then another \$1000 for housing the last 3 1/2 months. We would be very happy if we could leave Kona without debt. If you would like to bless us financially, you can do this through PayPal or to Ellens Dutch account. No gift is too small!

One great testimony: last week our outreach team needed \$29,000. Yesterday it went down to \$2,800! We bless all our supporters, the \$10 and the \$1000.

Mercy ships

We are so excited to know that the Africa Mercy is coming to Togo for some months again! We pray for a connection somehow to work together. One thing is for sure: we will see our Mercy-family soon!

The office in Rotterdam has gracefully allowed us to send some boxes with personal belongings with their container to Togo. Thank you Lord AND Mercy Ships!

Prayer warriors

We have been blessed to have experienced missionaries around us here. They give us advice and share their experiences to help us stand on their shoulders as we are moving to Togo. One thing we have been told 3 times by different people is this: More than anything else, seek people who are willing to pray for you on a very regular base. As we want to build Gods Kingdom in West-Africa, the enemies' biggest desire is to destroy it. In the Bible book Nehemia we see a great example. The enemy plans to attack the builders of the wall. They start to work in pairs. One keeps working, one stands on guard to cover the back of those people. Together they work to build the walls, defending and building. Are you an intercessor who loves to take on the job to cover our back spiritually? Let us know, so we can give you prayer points on a regular base.

Looking back

We started this year on different sides of the globe. Ellen in Cambodia, Wilson in Togo. We've been together in Hawaii and will end the year together in Togo. A year in which we grew in many ways ©.

Thank you for your support this last year. We are looking forward to keep you updated in what God will do in 2012!

We wish you a blessed Christmas and a wonderful 2012!

Mele Kalikimaka me ka Hau'oli Makahiki Hou!

Adjete Wilson and Ellen de Pagter